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Student Attendance 
 
September 2017 91.49% 
October 2017  92.48% 
November 2017 86.18% 
December 2017 87.81% 
January 2018  90.70% 
February 2018  81.66% 
March 2018  82.48% 
April 2018  91.24% 
May 2018  87.30% 
 
Overall 2017-18 88.30% 
 
Perfect Attendance – 0 students 
Great Attendance (missed 1 day)– 2 students 

 
 
Behavior Referrals 
 
September 2017 4 
October 2017  1 
November 2017 0 
December 2017 0 
January 2018  2 
February 2018  0 
March 2018  0 
April 2018  0 
May 2018  1 
 
Total 2017-18:  8 
 
 
 

 
 
Staff News 
We are sad to report that Sandy Jo Wilcox has resigned her position as the 3-6 grade teacher. We 
are sad to see her go, she provided our students with some great foundational skills that will 
benefit them as they move up to the next grade level. We wish her luck on her new endeavors on 
the West side.  
 
Jennifer Fenner has done a great job as the lead teacher in Babb this year. I count on her to keep 
the school functioning and to keep me informed of everything since I only get to Babb once a 
week. Thanks for all your hard work Jen. 
 
The TA’s, Suzanne Weekes and Jennifer Reed, are working to get a room cleaned out and ready 
to have our parent center up and running at the start of the new school year. They both work hard 
to make sure our bulletin boards look beautiful and they have played an instrumental role in the 
safety and education of our students. 
 
I am grateful to Kim Walker (cook) and MaryAnn Flammond for all that they do to make sure 
the kids are very well fed and that our school is presentable to the students, staff and community. 
They are a great crew! 
 
I came on as the Babb Elementary Principal in March as a fill in. It was an adjustment for me 
however I have grown to love it so much that when it was offered as a permanent position, I 
happily accepted. I’m getting to know the staff and students and I look forward to building closer 
relationships in the upcoming years. 
 
 
 
 
 



ISIP Data K-2 

 
Number of Students in each Instructional Tier for at Classroom - J Augare 

Grade Total Students Students in each Tier Level 

3 2 1 
All Grades 14 8 1 5 

Kindergarten [+] 6 5 1 0 
1st Grade [+] 4 1 0 3 
2nd Grade [+] 4 2 0 2 

Back to Top 

 
Number of Students in each Instructional Tier for at Classroom - J Augare 

Grade Total Students Students in each Tier Level 

3 2 1 
All Grades 14 0 2 12 

Kindergarten [+] 5 0 0 5 
1st Grade [+] 4 0 1 3 
2nd Grade [+] 5 0 1 4 

 
 



Apologies - I do not have the ISIP data for grades 3-5. I’m working on getting access to Istation 
for the Babb School and since our teacher resigned I have no way to get the information at this 
time.  
 
Star Math 
K-2 grade 

                  
 
Date Range September  2017    Date Range  May 2018 
Number of Students   8    Number of students 14 
Scaled Score    309    Scaled Score  397 
Grade Equivalent   1.3    Grade Equivalent 2.0 
 
 
 
 
3-6 grade 
 

                      
 
Date Range   September 2017   Date Range  May 2018 
Number of Students  15     Number of Students 15 
Scaled Score   539     Scaled Score  622 
Grade Equivalent  3.4     Grade Equivalent 4.4 
 
MBI 

We have worked very hard this year with MBI and I am pleased to share a letter we received 
informing us that we are once again being awarded the Bronze status for promoting positive 
school climate and school safety. I will be attending the awards ceremony to accept the award for 
Babb School. 



Dear Babb Elementary School,                         

Congratulations!  I am very pleased to announce that your school has been chosen to receive an “MBI 
Exemplar School” award.  The Montana Behavioral Initiative (MBI) has established an awards process to 
recognize MBI teams and schools who meet exemplary standards for promoting positive school climate 
and school safety.  Beginning in 2005, the MBI began recognizing exemplar schools which significantly 
contribute to making a difference for their students, parents, and faculty utilizing the MBI process at the 
elementary, middle or high schools and have demonstrated evidence of change.  These awards continue 
to be a historic event and promise to bring attention to the great work that our Montana schools are doing 
with the implementation of the MBI process.  

Schools will receive an award based on their implementation process which designates as 
Bronze, Silver, Gold or Platinum.  The MBI is very honored to present your school team with a 
Bronze status.  

Your MBI team is invited to attend the MBI Summer Institute 2018 on the campus of MSU-Bozeman and 
receive this prestigious award.  The awards presentation will begin at 1:15 pm on Thursday, June 21st in 
the Strand Union Building Ballroom.  Elsie Arntzen, Montana’s Superintendent of Public Instruction, will 
be presenting the 2018 awards.  Bring as many team members as possible to celebrate this historical 
occasion. There is reserved seating for all the award winners. Please be aware that your team will 
need to sign a photo release form during the presentation for your team photo to be displayed on 
the MBI website.   

Thank you for all your work and commitment to success for all our Montana kids.  Please e-mail Kelley 
Brown to RSVP if you will attend the awards presentation at 406-444-5661 or kbrown8@mt.gov.  Again, 
Congratulations!  

Sincerely, 

 
Jenifer Cline 
MBI/MTSS Coordinator 
 
 
Walking Shield Eye Clinic 
We are very appreciative of the free eye clinic that was offered in May. All of the students and 
staff were able to be seen that day and approximately 8-10 students (I can’t recall the exact 
number) walked away with a new pair of glasses.  
 
Parent Involvement 
 
We are fortunate to have a very active PTO in Babb. The organization provides a lot of things for 
our students including incentives and field trips. On the last day of school, they provided the 
students, staff, and parents a wonderful barbeque and participated in the last day of school FUN 
Day and awards. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Bouncy Ball Barrel Racing 

         
 
Tug of War 

                   
Our picnic cooks 
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